
 

November 13, 2016 

 

St. Joseph the Workerõs 

29h Annual Fall Brunch 
SUNDAY , NOVEMBER 20TH  FROM 8:30 AM-12:00 PM  

ADULTS: $7  

CHILDREN  6-12: $4 

CHILDREN  5 AND  UNDER: FREE 

 

HAM AND  EGG BAKE, BISCUITS AND  GRAVY, SAUSAGE, FRENCH 

TOAST, AND  FRESH ROLLS/MUFFINS WILL  BE SERVED.  

 

WORKERS ARE STILL  NEEDED, SIGN UP SHEETS                                       
ARE LOCATED  IN  THE  ENTRANCES.  

 

50% OF THE  PROFIT WILL  GO TO  OUR SISTER PARISH               

IN  HAITI . PLEASE PLAN TO  JOIN US!  



Weôre here to help support you on 
your faith journey, so you can find 
true peace, happiness, and purpose 
in life. If you would like to join one of 
our parishes, contact any staff 

member, and we will be honored to 
officially welcome you home! 

New-member registration forms are 
also available in the church 
entrances and on our website. 

Please contact Deacon John in the 
parish office to schedule the baptism 
and the baptism preparation class. 

 

Congratulations on your engagement! 
Please contact Fr. Reker at least 6 

months in advance to begin preparation.  

 

If you or a family member is homebound 
or in the hospital and would like a 
pastoral visit, please notify the office. 

 As you know, Lauren Bierer, our Director of Liturgical Music, completes her 
service at the end of November.  Last week we hired our new Director of Liturgical 
Music, Sr. Janet Wermerskirchen, SSND, who will begin working here this week.  The 
music is planned through the end of November, but Sr. Janet will begin planning the 
Advent/Christmas music and scheduling music ministers.  We asked her to write a brief 
biography to introduce herself:  ñI'm Sister Janet Wermerskirchen, a School Sister of 
Notre Dame, and I'm delighted to be returning to St. Joseph the Worker/Holy Family as 
your Director of Liturgical Music.  (Some of you may remember my ministry at St. Joe's 
from 1988-95 as Religious Education/Sacramental and Liturgy Coordinator.)  In my 
many years of ministry I have been teacher, religious education/sacramental 
coordinator, pastoral minister and musician.  My last eight and one-half years I have 
served as Director of Pastoral Ministry with our Sisters at our Good Counsel Health 
Care Center.  And now I'm happy to become acquainted, and re-acquainted, with all of 
you in the days ahead.ò  Welcome (back), Sr. Janet!  

 A few weeks ago I mentioned that Ann Feist was looking for a ñdecorator-in-
trainingò to help with the art and environment at SJW this year and then take over next 
year.  Two people have stepped forward:  Michelle Folk and Matt Malay.  They come 
highly recommended and will be working with Ann this year, and taking over the ñreinsò 
as they go through the liturgical year.  If this is an area that interests you, there is often 
a need for help, especially as the seasons change; please contact the office or one of 
them if you want to have some decorating fun. 

 Each Catholic parish in Mankato provides pastoral care to one or more care 
facility and SJW currently ministers at both Hillcrest and Oak Terrace.  In addition to a 
monthly Mass and weekly Word & Communion Service, parishioners volunteer time at 
Hillcrest and one example was a Halloween party.  After this party and receiving a gift 
from the parish to help with some activities, I received this kind note from them:  ñHow 
can we ever thank you for your faithfulness ï your compassion & great love?!  We 
appreciate all that is done to shine the light of God upon those who need to know they 
are loved, & that their lives also matter.  As Thanksgiving is just around the corner we 
are thanking our Lord Jesus for you ï each one of your congregation ï the deacon, 
priest and our volunteers who never stop bringing encouragement.  We love you!  Your 
Hillcrest Familyò  It would be great if a few parishioners would join us for the monthly 
Mass, too! 

 Lastly a HF parishioner sent me a daily reflection from the Catholic Companyôs 
Meditation of the Day that she found helpful and thought others might appreciate:  ñWe 
do not come to church to attend the service as a spectator, but in order, along with the 
priest, to serve God. Everything we doðour entering, being present, our kneeling and 
sitting and standing, our reception of the sacred nourishmentðshould be divine 
service. This is so only when all we do overflows from the awareness of a collected 
heart and the mindôs attentiveness.ò 

              ð Fr. Romano Guardini, p. 28 Meditations Before Mass 

Sincerely in Christ, 

  

 

Follow Me: Meeting Jesus in the Gospel 
of John Scripture Study at SJW and HF 
Being Catholic takes more than simply believing in 

God or doing what he asks of us. Jesus wants you to 

be more than just a believerðhe wants you to be his 

disciple and friend. To help you answer this call to 

deeper friendship with Christ, we will begin Follow 

Me: Meeting Jesus in the Gospel of John on Novem-

ber 29th at 8:30am at Holy Family and 6:30pm at St. 

Joeôs. For more information or to register, visit http://

sjwhf.org/scripture-study, or contact Deacon John at 

507-388-3766 or jrudd@sjwhf.org.  

PLEASE JOIN US!  

Holy Familyôs 50th Annual Holiday Fair   

Saturday, November 19, 11am - 1pm  

Themed Baskets, Crafts, Baked Goods,                                          
and Other Items for Sale 

Raffle Tickets are available and can be purchased from a 
Holy Family Womenôs Club Member  

Come for a great, affordable meal! Turkey Sandwich, 
Salad, Dessert & Beverage. $6.00 Adults/$4.00 Children  



§ Loyola currently has two employment opportunities: After School Childcare 

Assistant - Loyola Catholic School is seeking an assistant for its after care 
program. Para-educator - Loyola Catholic School is seeking a part time para-
educator to assist in a variety of roles including but not limited to: help in preschool, 
recess coverage for K-4, lunch supervision and support in elementary, intermediate 
and high school classrooms. A successful candidate for either position will have 
previous experience working with school age children, be energetic, hard working, 
compassionate and dependable while possessing a genuine passion for working 
with children. To apply for either position, please send a cover letter, resume and 
three letters of recommendation to: employment@loyolacatholicschool.org 

§ The Loyola Catholic School high school theater department will present ñBye Bye 
Birdieò in the Lower Campus theater, 110 N 5th Street, November 10-12, 7pm and 
November 13 at 2pm. Adults: $10, students: $5. 

§ Come win your Thanksgiving Turkey!  Enjoy playing bingo, a drawing, and 
concessions at St. Joseph the Worker Catholic Church in Mankato on Saturday, 
November 19th after Mass (about 6:15 p.m.). All proceeds will go to Loyola 
Catholic School teachers for use in their classrooms. In addition, a $1,000 
matching grant will be provided by Catholic United Financial to Loyola Catholic 
School.  The event is sponsored by Mankato Holy Family Catholic United Financial 
Council #17.  

§ Please mark your calendars for our next Open Houses: January 23 and March 14, 
5:30-7:30pm on the Upper Campus, 145 Good Counsel Drive. Come and discover 
what it means to be part of the Loyola community!  We continue to offer Family 
Tours and Shadow Days on a day convenient to you. Call 507-388-0600 to 
schedule. 

Office Phoneééé...ééééééé388-3766 

Parish Emailéé.éééé..éoffice@sjwhf.org 

FAXéééééééé...éé.ééé..388-2101 

SJW Prayer Chainéé...éé...Joan: 388-5986 

HF Prayer Chainéééé..Margaret: 317-4785 

Email: margaretbuss@yahoo.com 

Rev. Timothy T. Reker - Pastor 

Deacon John Rudd - Pastoral Associate 

Nicole Hermer - Director of Parish Activities 

Glenn Barnette - Bookkeeper 

Connie Wallin - Faith Ministry Education 

Kathy Moldan - HF Rel. Ed. Coor./Office Asst. 

Lauren Bierer - Music Director 

Jon Hermanson - SJW Custodial Engineer 

Ben Moldan - HF Custodian 

Phoneééé.éééééééééé.388-0600 

Websiteéééééé.loyolacatholicschool.org 

Casey Breen - President  

Trudi Clements - Executive Assistant 

Adam Bemmels PreK-12 Principal 

 
Mon-Fri: 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

Merle Braam, Dorothy Ziegler, Steve Klinkner, 

Vanessa Ewert, George Kluzak,                          

Richard Johnson,  John Allen, Jerry Schultz,  

Dan Ewert, Ronald Olsen, Therese Breiter,             

Brian Cline, George Larson, Phil Reiland,                                

Henry (Stalberger) Schladweiler 

Baby Bottles: Last Call - This weekend will be the last weekend for turning 
in your Baby Bottles for Life at church. After that, please bring them to the 
parish office. Thank you for your generosity!   

AREA MUSICIANS - All musicians in the Mankato parishes are invited to join 

with other Catholic singers and the Loyola High School choir in a musical 
Advent service to be held at Ss. Peter and Paul parish on Saturday Dec. 10 at 
7:30 PM. The theme for this years concert is 'Savior Of The Nations Come'. 
Rehearsals are minimal. Talk to your parish music director for more information 
or contact Bridget Hermer at bhermer@loyolacatholicschool.org or Lisa 
Knutson at ldknuston@gmail.com 

Feast at First Thanksgiving Day Dinner - Thursday, November 24th from 

11:15 AM to 12:30 PM. First Presbyterian Church, Lake Crystal. ñFeast at Firstò 
is open to anyone who might appreciate and enjoy a free dinner; a dinner with 
others; a change of pace; a break from kitchen duty; an easy, fun, and 
meaningful way to share the joy of Thanksgiving Day with others.  Reservations 
appreciated, but not required. Call or email 507-726-2877 or lake 
crystalpresbyterian@gmail.com. In-town deliveries to shut-ins available. 

Advent Day of Reflection ï Prepare the Way for Justice, Mercy and Peace 

on Earth.  Saturday, December 3, 2016 from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. at Good 
Counsel Campus.  ñA little   bit of mercy makes the world less cold and more 
justò Pope Francis. Come treat yourself and your friends to a day of reflection! 
Fill yourself with the blessings of the Advent Season! Fee: $40, includes lunch. 
Register by November 29.  mjwelter@ssndcp,org or 507-389-4266. 

Woodcarving Art Show - Sister Mary Osborne, SSND is having an Open 

House and Art Showing of her woodcarvings at her studio in Florian Hall on 
Good Counsel Hill, Saturday, November 19th from 10:00am to 4:00pm. You will 
have the opportunity to purchase handmade, original one of a kind Christmas 
gifts and jewelry. More info at 389-4224.  

NOTE NEW PARISH EMAIL ADDRESS:                      

office@sjwhf.org 

We are no longer using the @hickorytech.net emails�X 

(SJW) Last week: 12lbs. Items needed this 

week: Macaroni and Cheese and Boxed Dinners 
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